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Restore the Balance rates Delta County School Board candidates

Delta, CO—While many people debate political polarization on the national level, some Delta County residents are thinking locally. 

The recently formed Delta County affiliate of Restore the Balance (RTB-Delta County), a nonpartisan nonprofit organization working to build “an alternative to political extremism,” surveyed candidates running for the Delta County School Board and released its first evaluation. 

Dan Burke (District 4) received the highest score, while Bethany Suppes (District 3) received the lowest score. RTB-Delta County could not evaluate the other two candidates, Tony Bohling (District 2) and Hardy Hutto (District 4), because they did not respond to the questionnaire.

“We are Democrats, Republicans, and independents who want to ensure political extremism and violence don’t take root in Delta County local government,” said RTB-Delta County Chairman Aaron Clay. “The school board election is a great place for us to start because education must be free from political partisanship and ideology.” 

RTB-Delta County sent questionnaires to the four school board candidates running for the three open seats. The questionnaire consisted of nine questions and addressed three primary categories: the candidates’ qualification for office, their grasp of and vision to address important issues, and their ability to separate education from partisan politics and ideology. 

"Ideally, if you're running for public office, you want to be as transparent as possible, so we are encouraged that some of the candidates made an effort to respond," said Clay.

With the completed questionnaires, RTB-Delta County Election Task Force members reviewed and evaluated the candidates' essay-style responses based on RTB’s guiding principles, which promote nonpartisan, good-faith, civil discourse and reject political violence and extremism. 

The task force members independently scored the candidates’ responses to each question, with 7 being the highest score. Burke received an overall score of 6.7. Suppes received an overall score of 2.8. 

The questionnaire, candidate responses, tabulations, and scoring rubric are all posted on the RTB website. (The supporting documents are also attached to this email.)

Encouraged by their first effort, RTB-Delta committee members are already planning for future elections.

“This was a great learning experience for us,” said Clay. “We hope to improve our processes and grow our membership before the next election.”

More information about RTB-Delta County is available at rtbdeltacounty.org and restorethebalance.org.
